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SPORTS MEETINGS OF LUKOIL COLLECTIVES FROM THE BALKAN
REGION

One hundred and fifty participants from five countries in the region where the
LUKOIL Group operates gathered at the 6th BMRO LUKOIL games in Vrnjačka
Banja from April 7th to the 10th.

Opening the event, Denis Ryupin, head of BMRO LUKOIL, greeted the
participants: "Good tradition helps strengthen our collective. Our sports meetings
have always been adorned with good competitions and socializing. I would like to
wish everyone many victories, success, sportsmanship and an honorable fight. May
these games bring a lot of positive energy to everyone!”

As with every time past, the result was not a priority, but that does not mean that a
desire to win was lacking. The transitional cup for the best result in the overall
ranking was won by the LUKOIL SRBIJA team, and then with only a few points
difference, the teams from Bulgaria, Croatia, Northern Macedonia and Montenegro
followed. The LUKOIL Montenegro team deservedly won the title of fair play.

This beautiful event was ceremoniously closed by HR Director Ana Janković and
the representativ of the organizing committee of the BMRO Games LUKOIL Dejan
Janjić. Thanking all colleagues for their participation and commitment on the field,
as well as the hosts for their hospitality, and the organizing committee for their
work in designing and implementing the entire program, Ana Janković pointed out:
"This colorful sports event, aimed at supporting the corporate spirit, amateur sports
and a healthy lifestyle, gathered teams from our organization, from the region, in
Vrnjaиka Banja. The competitions were very interesting and produced a lot of
positive emotions and good spirits.” She announced a new meeting of LUKOIL
staff from the region, next year in Croatia.


